
 

 

 

 

21/12/2022 

Dear Parents/ Guardians/Students 

2022 has again been a year that we all will remember. Thankfully we were able for the most 

part move away from Covid restrictions. Unfortunately, it has not taken long for other issues 

to take Covids place, with war in Ukraine, soaring energy and living costs and nationwide 

teacher shortages in Education. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank parents, students, teachers and everyone in  

St Augustine’s College who have been so supportive, cooperative and understanding this year. 

It is heartening to see the whole school community working together, with our students at the 

centre of all that we do. We could not do it without your support. 

If you have lost a family member or someone close over the last year I wish and pray that 

loving memories bring you peace, comfort and strength over Christmas. 

Many of you also will have been blessed with new additions to your family. I wish you all the 

joy that family current and new can bring. 

On behalf of us all here in the school, the Board of Management, the Augustinian Schools Trust 

and the Augustinian Community I wish you all a happy, safe and blessed Christmas. 

“Christmas is most truly Christmas when we celebrate it by giving the light of love to 

those who need it” 

With warmest wishes for the year ahead 

Michael O’ Sullivan 


